No.EDN-H(12)B(15)34/2023-ANO-III
Directorate of Higher Education

Himachal Pradesh
Dated Shimla 171001, the 20 February 2025

To A | : T
1. All the Principals, | 20 FE3;

Govt. Colleges, Himachal Pradesh,

2. All the Deputy Directors of Higher Education,
Himachal Pradesh.

Sub: Régarding transfers of ANOs (NCC) to Non-NCC Institutions.

In reference to letter No. EDUA-A009/13/2024-EDU-A-HPS (251409)
dated 18.01.2025 received from the Secretary (Education) to the Govt. of Himachal
Pradesh on the subject cited above and in continuation of this Directorate letter No. EDN-

H(12)B(15)34/2023-ANO-IIT dated 23.10.2024 regarding transfer of ANOs (NCC)-
Instructions thereof,

In this regard, the matter regarding transfer of ANOs (NCC) was taken up
with the Govt. wherein it has been conveyed by the Secretary (Education) to the Govt. of
HP vide letter dated 18.01.2025 that “the matter has been examined and decided to
reiterate the earlier instructions issued by the Government from time to time regarding
transfer of ANO. Further, advised that while making any transfer proposal in each
proposal it may also be mentioned whether the teacher is ANO or not”.

In this context, it is intimated that as per letter No.EDN-A-Chha(12)-

1/2003 dated 12 April, 2003 “it has been decided by the Government that a NCC

Trained Teacher (TGT/School Cadre Lecturer) may be posted/transferred in the

institutions where the NCC activities are introduced/functioning. Such personnel may

not be posted/transferred in the Govt. Institutions where the NCC activities are not

Junctioning. This may be ensured that the NCC Trained Teachers only be
posted/transferred  to  that institution where the NCC activities are

introduced/functioning.” Further, as per this Directorate letter No. EDN-H(I)B(2)B8/85-

Vol-4 dated 01.05.2003 it has been directed that “For smooth functioning of NCC

activities in the colleges/Schools, it has been desired by Hon’ble Chief Minister and

" Hon’ble Education Minister that ANOs (NCC) may not be transferred to non NCC

institutions.”

b



Therefore, all concerned are requested/directed to adhere to these
instructions and also ensure that the ANOs (NCC) are only be posted/transferred to that
institution where the NCC activities are introduced/functioning. -

(Dr.Amarjeet K. Sharma)
Director Higher Education,
Himachal Pradesh
e-mail: dhe-sml-hp@gov.in
EndstNo.:  Even Shimla 171 001 the 20 February 2025
Copy forwarded for information & necessary action to:- _ .
1. The Secretary (Education) to the Govt. of HP Shimla-2 w.rt. letter
No.EDUA-A009/13/2024-EDU-A-HPS (251409) dated 18.01.2025.

2. The Director Elementary Education, Directorate of Elementary Education
Himachal Pradesh Shimla-1.

3. The Group Commander, NCC Gp. Headquarters, NCC Bhawan, Dunloe
Estate, Shimla-171004.

4. The Supdt, TransfexflTCell Directorate of Higher Education HP for

necessary action.

5. Guard File.
Pl

— Director Higher Education,
> | Himachal Pradesh




